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M ODIFICATION OF POLICY 
REGARDING R ESER V E ACCOUNT OVERDRAFTS

To All Member Banks, and Others Concerned, 
in the Second Federal Reserve District:

Last January, in recogn ition  o f an increased potential for  overdra fts  as a result o f  g row th  in the 
volum e o f activ ity  in reserve accounts and in the com p lex ity  o f the fin an cia l system , this Bank 
im plem ented  a po licy  ca llin g  for  m onetary  ch arges on overdra fts  in accounts that it m aintains. 
N early  a year has passed since the policy  w as put into e ffect, and I am  pleased to report that there 
has been a sign ifican t reduction  in the in ciden ce o f  reserve account overdrafts. A s anticipated  w hen 
the policy  w as im plem ented , m ost m em ber banks have not been a ffected  by the policy  because they 
do an e ffective  jo b  o f m an ag in g  th eir reserve positions.

Based on our first yea r ’s experien ce , w e have decided  to continue the policy, but w ith a few  
m odification s that w ill becom e e ffective  January  1, 1980. The m ost im portant change is that, in m ost 
cases, the ch arge  app licab le  to a reserve account overd ra ft w ill be based on a flat ten percen t annual 
rate. The rate presently  used is equal to five  percen tage points above the average F edera l funds rate 
on the day  o f  the overdra ft. A s in the past, the Bank w ill continue to retain  the d iscretion  to w aive 
overd ra ft ch arges in consideration  o f  the circu m stan ces o f each  case.

O verdrafts caused by  correspon den t banks and other th ird  parties have decreased  at an even 
g rea ter rate than other overdra fts  since the im plem entation  o f  m onetary ch arges last year. In the 
event that your bank should be ch arged  for  overd ra fts  that are the d irect result o f an e rror  by  a 
th ird  party, w e continue to encou rage you to seek re im bu rsem en t from  those responsible.

E nclosed  is a copy  o f the revised G eneral G uidelines for  the W aiver or Im position  o f M onetary 
C harges on O verdrafts, w hich  reflects the new  m odifications. It is our hope that the im provem ents 
that w e have seen in the past year w ill continue. I should also note that, based on the experien ce  in 
the S econd F edera l R eserve D istrict, the overd ra ft policy  on w hich  the gu idelin es are based is be in g  
adopted at all F edera l R eserve Banks. I w ant to thank you for  you r cooperation , and I w ant to assure 
you that this Bank stands ready to assist in resolv in g  any prob lem s that you m igh t experien ce  in this 
regard .

I f you have any questions about the policy, please feel free  to call, at our H ead O ffice , H enry  S. 
F u jarsk i, V ice  P resident (Tel. N o. 212-791-5266), or, at our B u ffa lo  B ranch , Peter D. Luce, A ssistant 
V ice  P resident and C ashier (Tel. No. 716-849-5013).

Thomas M. Tim l e n , 
First Vice President
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